
CamScanner  

 
REF.NO.SSG/CO/S.126/VOL.XVIII/038 

 
The Commissioner 

Ministry of Economic Planning & Budget 

Ref.No. LSEC (2023-2027)  35th Meeting 

 Please find below Extracts from the Conclusions/Other Matters of the Meeting of the Lagos 
State Executive Council held on Monday, 4th November, 2024  

Request For Approval of the Proposed Lagos State 2025 Business Enabling Reform Action Plan 
(BERAP) Under the World Bank’s State Action on Business Enabling Reform (SABER) 
Programme 

 
CONCLUSION 
14. Members appreciated the intent of the Presentation and Council 
a. noted: 

i. That the State Action on Business Enabling Reforms (SABER) Programme 
was a USD 750 million 3-Year (2023-2025) performance-based intervention, 
being implemented by the Federal ministry of Budget and National Planning, 
the Secretariat of the Presidential Enabling Business Environment Council, 
Debt Management Office and the Nigeria Governor's Forum Secretariat, and 
supported with financing from the WorId Bank; 

ii. That the SABER was central to the Federal Government's efforts at improving 
the efficiency of land administration, the regulatory framework for private 
investments in fibre optic infrastructure, services provided by investment 
promotion Agencies and Office of Public Private Partnership, and the 
efficiency’ and transparency of Government-to-business services in 
participating States; 

iii. That Lagos State was participating in the SABER and vas actively 
implementing the various reform deliverables towards achieving all the 
Disbursement Linked Indicators; 

b. and Approved 
i. the publication of the 2025 Business Enabling Reform Action Plan (BERAP) 

Focal Persons memorandum on the State's official website, for full 
implementation by the relevant Ministries, Departments and Agencies of the 
State Government. 

2. Please be reminded that no part of the Decision/Conclusion of this document shall either 
be amended or released to persons outside the Cabinet without the approval of the Executive 
Governor and Chairman of Council, Lagos State. 
3. Kindly acknowledge receipt. 

 
 

Mr. Kehinde Farouk Gbajumo 
Permanent Secretary (Cabinet Office) 

For: Secretary to the Lagos State Executive Council 

Cabinet Office 
Lagos	State		Government	
Obafcmi Awolowo Way 
Ikeja 
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